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Mr. Crosbie also led the mission to Seville, where the Canadian
delegation visited the Expo '92 site . The Minister reviewed
Canada's participation in this world-class exhibition with the
Exposition authorities . The Minister and his delegation also met
with the President of Andalusia and representatives of the City
of Seville to promote business links between Andalusian and
Canadian firms .

The mission continued in Barcelona, where similar talks were held
with the President of Catalonia and the Mayor of Barcelona .

"There are obviously many exciting commercial opportunities for
our companies to pursue in both Europe and North America" noted
the Minister, "and Spain is certainly one of the most interesting
developing markets for us ." He added, "However current trade
levels do not reflect the excellent potential . Our creative
entrepreneurs have to do business together, so we need to learn
more about each other through missions such as these . "

The highlight of the mission's trip to Catalonia was a visit to
Canada's stand at Informat '89, a major international informatics
and communications trade fair held in Barcelona . Eight Canadian
companies participated in the show and reported to the Minister
success in developing new export sales .

While in Spain, the mission's private sector representatives had
numerous individual appointments arranged by the Canadian Embassy
to help them follow-up on business possibilities in the market .
The Canadian companies covered a range of sectors, including
light rail transit systems, services required for international
expositions, cable-TV, and data processing . The firms
represented on the mission were B .C . Medical Ltd ., Bombardier
Inc., Fisheries Products International, MacLean-Hunter
Cablevision Ltd., TIL Systems Ltd ., Mercury Graphics Co ., UTDC
Inc. and Trionics Technology Ltd . In Madrid this past Saturday,
June 9, Shore Holsteins International, which was also represented
on the mission, sponsored the first Canadian cattle auction in
Spain with successful results . All company representatives were
pleased with the outcome of the mission, and are planning to
pursue opportunities in the Spanish market .
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